Eileen O’Keeffe discussed the funding that the Upper Cape MRC has arranged for us. This funding distribution is until the first of the year but no further.  The total amount is $30,000. to be broken up as follows

Xxxx

Xxxxxx

Xxxxxxxxx

Eileeen was asked about liability issues, both if a volunteer is injured or if the volunteer injures someone else.  Eileen answered that the Volunteer Protection Act will cover the liability. Another possible avenue is Volunteer Protection Insurance and for those that refuse, the volunteer could be asked to sign a disclaimer at initial sign up.

Chuck and Ilene will broach the liability issue with the County Manager.  If he has something to offer, we’ll invite him to the next meeting.

Articles of Organization Discussion

The Articles of Organization that are used by the Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association were reviewed to see if they would be a good template for the MV-MRC.  The articles were tweaked, changed, and added to. Maura Valley said that she would submit a draft of a staggered representative appointment schedule for this document. We still have to come up with a couple of sections at our next meeting.  Ron MacLaren would like to see an exit clause added to the document in regard to the hosting agency.
Host Agency Discussion:

A discussion was held regarding who will be the Host aency. The candidates appeared to be the Hospital, the Tribe, or the County. Chris Knowles described the pros and cons of having the County as the hosting agency. 
Pro’s:


The County is a pre-existing infrastructure with a track record and an accounting system capable of conducting fund accounting; the County has a governing body (County Commissioners) which oversees fiscal accountability; the County has physical plant; the County has access to computing resources; the County has access to communications resources; and the County can apply for some grant funding that a 501©(3) corporation may not.

Con’s:


The County has open meetings law requirements; the County has meeting posting requirements; the County may assess an administrative fee for handling non-County activities; the County has a governing body (county commissioners);


Any employee of the MRC may come under the County personnel policies concerning supervision, annual performance reports and pay schedules; and as a free-standing 501(c)(3) corporation the MRC would be free to adopt any and all policies and procedures without consulting the County.

It was the general consensus to approach the County for hosting, although since John Powers was absent, we all wanted his input. Matt said that he would talk to him.
Interview;

Carla ??? from MRC Regional MRC called and interviewed us. The call was set up on speaker phone and all got a chance to answer questions within their expertise. Chris Knowles answered questions about the fs-@#$ and the Hospital.  Eileen answered questions about funding. George H. answered questions about what we will do to attract volunteers. Carla said that she was impressed by our answers and was also glad to hear answers from all our members.  She said that she was recommending us for acceptance. The interview lasted about 45 minutes.

Wampanoag Grant letter:

The letter to the tribe requesting start-up and formation funding was reviewed, approved, and signed by the members. The letter was given to Ron MacLaren, who will bring it to the Tribe.

County Commission meeting:

A discussion was held to see if the members should try to get on the agenda of the next County Commission meeting to explore the County Commissioners’ feelings about hosting the MRC. The consensus was that we should.  Ilene will pursue this.
The meeting adjourned at 10:15

